MVGS DECEMBER 1994 GENERAL MEETING

The December 10, 1994 MVGS general meeting was held in the Methodist Church rented room, President Ken Bielman presiding. Minutes approved; treasurer's balance November 30, 1994: \$1275.28

REPORTS
Library: Jean Grube informed members that the shelves have been rearranged to make more room, with all OREGON MATERIALS boxed and more readily available.

Book Purchasing: Damaris REynolds provided all present with a book survey form so specific or general interest area requests can better fulfill members needs. A reminder given that generally limited area specifics, such as one small county item, cannot be justified for purchase; however, consideration will be given for these if the requestor is willing to pay one-half the purchase price. Damaris also asked that we indicate on the survey how much interest we have in purchasing more volumes of the Quaker Records. These cost \$75 each and an extra \$30 for rebinding as come paperbound. Daniel Froehlich informed us that they are available at LDS Library on microfiche.

MVGS spent \$2000 this past year, counting \$400 of extra donations, on library items, a generous amount for our size! Damaris expressed hope that everyone found at least one item to be useful for their personal research.

No New Queries.

Newsletter: Ed Stratton ill. No report. Membership Jim Russell absent; no report.

OLD BUSINESS Installation of officers for the new year as follows:

President: Ken Bielman Vice President: Danell Auckerman 2nd Vice President; Judy Beals Secretary: (Joint responsibility)

Cecelia Anderson, Mary Yoke (absent)

Librarian: Jean Grube
Treasurer: Ron Edwards.

Next meting will take place at the new time as voted, 10 a.m. Saturday January 14, 1995.

Meeting adjourned to hold our annual auction fundraiser for library materials.

Respectfully submitted,

Jo Triggs. Secretary